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Dear Fellow Missionaries, Pastors and Friends: 
 
Praise the Lord for health and strength God has given us as 
we Serve Our Saviour (SOS). On the right is a picture of the 
cover of the 60th anniversary book with many pictures of the 
start of my first church in Japan. The years have gone by. 
Dixie went to Heaven in 2005 and now together with  
Margaret we continue reaching the Japanese.  
 
We constantly give thanks to the Lord and to the Grandview 
Baptist Church for providing us a very nice room for out   
Japanese services. Pastor Gary Longstaff is a very mission 
minded pastor and he also loves the Japanese people. 
 
I have an important prayer request. Recently I had my PC  
Updated from Windows 7 to 10 and from Microsoft Office 2007  
to Microsoft Office 365. In the process my Japanese Bible was  
left out. The company where I got it years ago have decided not 
to sell it anymore. The Japanese Bible I use is the Shinkaiyaku 
Bible. I really need this online Bible I don’t know why it did not  
get included in my updated computer. Please pray I can find one. 
 
During these Summer months our Japanese church attendance 
is down. Some have gone to Japan for the Summer or to vis-
itrelatives or friends in other states. But we stay faithful serving 
our Saviour. We are making plans to once again visit the colleg-
es and universities here in Springfield. We want to meet the for-
eign student official and leave some brochures of our Japanese 
services. There are Chinese churches and Korean churches in 
Springfield, but as far as I know, we are the only Japanese 
church ministry in Springfield. Please pray as we reach the Jap-
anese for Christ. The 3rd picture is the baptism of Mel, a young American man who 
started coming to our Japanese services. He is learning Japanese and already can 
read Japanese. He’s not sure as to why he wants to learn Japanese, but I know the 
Lord must have laid it on his heart.  
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